M
INUTE of the meeting of Bristol City Planning Department and Bristol Neighbourhood Planning Network

Tuesday the 18th January 2011- (5.30 – 7.30 p.m.) at Brunel House.

Present

	Bristol City Council (BCC)

Zoë Willcox

Sarah O’Driscoll [S O’D]
	Service Director Planning & Sustainable Development 

Service Manager, Strategic Policy 


Bristol Neighbourhood Planning Network 

	Name
	Group

	
	

	Alison Bromilow 
	Redland & Cotham Amenities Society 

	Helen Pillinger
	FoE / Horfield ROSE

	David Farnsworth [DF]
	NPN Admin

	Alan Morris
	Bristol Civic Society

	Stephen Wickham 
	Bristol Civic Society

	Maggie Shapland
	CHIS

	Ken Jones
	Knowle West Planning Group and CIP

	Diana Kershaw
	High Kingsdown Residents

	Sue Flint
	Lockleaze Voice

	David Holford
	BS3

	Andy King
	Christmas Steps Arts Quarter 

	Mel Ward
	Westbury on Trym Society

	Richard Curtis
	Planning Solutions


Zoë Willcox chaired the meeting and Alison Bromilow took the minutes.

	
	Update on the Local Development Framework: and future programme Sarah O’Driscoll
Localism Bill and Vanguard Project David Farnsworth

Presentation slides on NPN website on Meeting notes in Reference section



	1/08
	Core Strategy. S O’D

Following the Core Strategy Examination in Public, the Potential Significant changes are out for consultation until 28th January. All the ‘conversations’ between LPA and inspector are posted on the BCC LDF website. Consultation responses will be reviewed by LPA; all responses will be forwarded to the Inspector, who will decide any new issues which need to be taken into account. If there are matters that need to be examined again the Inspector may decide to reopen the Hearings. His report will then be sent for approval to Planning Inspectorate.

When the LPA receives the Inspector’s report (expected to be in the week beginning March 21st) BCC will fact check it and then it will be taken to Full Council to approve. Depending on timing, this may conflict with the pre-election period before the elections in May. A special arrangement may have to be made if this is the case. 

Discussion followed raising the following points:

Because of the revocation of the RSS, the inspector is asking BCC to justify the proposed new housing figures, 26,400 is the current target for 2020 with an aspiration for 30,600. Housing numbers have to be in line with employment growth figures. 

Surrounding authorities are not challenging Bristol’s revised housing figures.  Following the revocation of the RSS, they are cutting down their housing numbers. This may be challenged at Examination stage of their core strategies– the inspector’s assessment will take account of numbers in adjoining authorities, particularly as the additional housing in adjoining authorities serves communities who are employed in Bristol.

There is an implication on economic growth with setting lower housing numbers, also Bristol has issues with delivering enough affordable housing.

HP questioned whether the viability test could reduce the likely provision of affordable housing still further. This would be considered when drafting new Community Infrastructure Levy standards / SPD4; affordable housing would still be required under S106 requirements, which are assessed on a case-by-case basis. There may in an increase in Community Self-build opportunities, probably on smaller sites, which are not identified in the Core Strategy. 

It was confirmed that student housing numbers are included in the housing figures where the development results in new self contained accommodation, but not where existing houses are converted into HMOs.  There is currently a consultation on an Article 4 directive for HMOs in a number of wards in the city [ie removing permitted rights which allow the conversion of houses in family occupancy into small HMOs, that is 3 – 6 unrelated adults, without a planning application].  This runs until December 2011.

New LDF system was supposed to be more responsive than previous Local Plan system. Core Strategy needs to respond to changing economic etc situation. This is done through annual Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment. 

Government is taking an incentivisation approach through the New Homes Bonus - tax breaks for new (additional) housing numbers, equivalent to 6 years of community charge, paid to local authority by Central Government. This encourages local authorities to support development in their area. 



	16/09
	Site Allocation and Development Management DPD

Site Allocations and Development Management DPD consultation covered:- 

· Allocation of sites for development, including extent of site and type of development 

· Designation of area of use eg Retail / Principal Industrial and Warehousing / important open space

· Development Management Polices

The team received over 5,400 responses, by email, forms and letters, some of which were standard letters and petitions. All of these are being reviewed and the comments extracted for each site referred to. Data entry is about 90% complete and officers are now working on individual sites. 

The Knowle West Development Framework area, school sites and new suggestions for site uses received through the consultation period will be consulted on. A process for this will be needed, and NPN will be asked to help with how this might be best achieved.

Designations will also be re-consulted where changes to boundaries or new designations have been proposed. Process for this consultation to be discussed; how will BCC validate proposals for an alternative use to that set out in an adopted plan and establish whether it is supported locally.** The publication version of the Site Allocations DPD will then need to be submitted to the Secretary of State for inspection. Programme for this is late 2011.

Using input from the discussions in October 2010, Development Management Principles will be drafted and there will be further consultation in Summer 2011 to refine the wording of policies. A set of workshops to look at rafts of policies will be organised. The DM principles will then be submitted to the SOS with the Site Allocations section of the DPD.

Discussion followed raising the following points:

Failure to deliver an adequate amount of sites for development through the SA may  lead to developers identifying  other sites for development eg green belt and parks and opens spaces..

It was suggested that a policy was put into the SADM DPD to cover how to deal with new sites that come forward after the Core Strategy and SADM DPD are published. **



	12/09
	Central Area Action Plan. S O’D    (See attached paper.)
Programme for CAAP is for an options document to be complete for consultation by early summer 2011.

Central Area  policy will be broken up into neighbourhood areas with particular characteristics, reflecting the existing City Centre Strategy.

Strategic team for CAAP is Sarah O’Driscoll, with Colin Chapman and Mike Wilberforce and City Design Team under Andy Gibbins, with Richard Holden and Julie Witham, and Steve Hardiman from the Landscape Design section. Transport, waste regeneration etc departments are also being involved in strategy.

This will be taken discussed by the BDF Advisory Panel  which has all party membership to ensure cross party support. Cllrs Anthony Negus and Neil Harrison are leading for Lib Dem administration. 

Discussion followed raising the following points:


It was pointed out that the line of the CAAP runs along St Michaels Hill so that the shops on one side of the street are in and the ones opposite outside the CAAP. This should be amended.**

Question – how does the CAAP fit in with the University of Bristol Masterplan?

SPDs will be carried forward into CAAP but CAAP will supersede where there are differences because it is more recent. Further masterplans may be done for particular neighbourhood areas, these would then update and supersede existing strategy documents eg St Pauls and Redcliffe SPDs. Areas that face change will be prioritised.

The aspiration is for the final document to be very visual, not just words, and to be used for marketing and promotion of Bristol for economic benefits as well as as a strategic planning document. In discussion, it was suggested that the document could be broken into two halves to combine the promotional and strategic aspects into a single document.

Placemaking  Director is currently carrying out an ideas consultation on ‘Animating the City’. The feedback from the CAAP and from the Placemaking Consultations area shared between departments; the Placemaking exercise is more in the nature of a marketing exercise however anything relevant will be fed into CAAP.

	27/10
	Localism Bill. DF  (see also NPN Localism Bill analysis guide on NPN website)

David Farnsworth outlined the changes to planning that was expected to be effected through the Localism Bill.

Pre Application community involvement in proposed developments is currently expected for Major and Super Major projects. The Localism Bill makes this a requirement.

The LDF strategic planning system is being retained.

New powers to groups of residents in the community to set up as a Neighbourhood Forum [nothing to do with our current NF system under the Bristol Neighbourhood Partnership organisation.

A NF will be able to create a Neighbourhood Development Plan or a Neighbourhood Development Order, which will give a particular neighbourhood a kind of pre grant of planning approval for a certain development on a certain site.  This will run alongside the retained planning application process.

NF will have to be recognised by BCC as the Local Planning Authority. Area covered by NF has to be agreed by BCC. 

The NF will produce a plan, using its own resources, though this could be underwritten by a developer. The LPA will be obliged to assist through technical advice, not financial support [though implications for funding officer time not currently clear]. 

At the end of the programme, the NDP or NDO will need to be tested for compliance with local and national policy by an independent examiner.

The LPA is then expected to adopt the NDP or NDO as policy.

The intention of the Bill is to bring forward more development. 

Questions are being sent to the government officers for clarification of some of the detail of the bill: NPN is compiling a list. It is not clear how the area, which has to be involved in a referendum on whether the community supports a particular NDP or NDO, is to be defined. 

It is not yet clear whether a NDO could try to set eg higher standards of sustainability than currently supported by national policy. 

Vanguards:

The government has invited LPAs to volunteer to ‘road test’ the Localism Bill neighbourhood development plan system through a Vanguard scheme, whereby 12-15 projects in England and Wales will be taken forward between March and October 2011 under the current planning system. It is expected that the government will seek to identify examples of different types of area and scale of project eg inner city, urban, sub-urban, parish and rural to thoroughly test the policy. 

Bristol is intending to bid for this programme provided that it can find a project that will be a successful exercise that will show Bristol in a good light, and is currently, with the assistance of NPN, identifying areas where a Vanguard project could most successfully be taken forward. 

ZW pointed out that, as the time frame is so short, the proposed project must be ready to run; so areas which face change, already have an established planning group and where a Neighbourhood Development Plan is not thought to be contentious will be favoured. The LPA will receive £20k to assist with paying for the project. This would pay for an officer for 6 months. A list of front-runners was being drawn up; the relevant groups would be briefed by BCC and NPN to find out whether they were interested in taking on the task. Bristol City Council would then decide whether to put in a bid and which alternative schemes to put forward for consideration.



	
	Next meetings – Thursday 17th March 2011, 

Thursday 19th May,  Tuesday 19th July,  Tuesday 20th Sept,  Tuesday 22nd Nov 2011

	Index of subjects 

	1/08
	Bristol Development Framework 


	8-Apl-08 – 02-July-08 - 21-Jan-09 - 22 May-09 -18 Sept 09 – 18 Jan 11

	2/08
	Residents’ Parking Zones
	8-Apl-08 – 2-July-08

	3/08
	Planning Enforcement Protocol
	8-Apl-08 – 2-July-08 -23-Mar-10

	4/08
	Statement of Community Involvement 
	8-Apl-08 – 2-July-08

	5/08
	Pre-Application protocol
	2-Sept-08 – 21-Jan-09

	6/08
	Section 106 contributions
	24-Sept-08

	7/09
	How to respond to planning applications
	21-Jan-09 – 23-Mar-10

	8/09
	Community Involvement in Transport Planning
	25-Mar-09- 16 Sept 09

	9/09
	Subdivision of family homes
	23-Mar-10 – 22 Sept 10

	10/09
	Building for Life
	22 May-09 

	11/09
	The Relevance of conservation areas
	22 May-09

	12/09
	Retail issues
	15 July 09 – 23 Nov 10

	13/09
	Planning Development Forum
	15 July 09

	14/09
	Planning in the recession
	15 July 09

	15/09
	RSS
	16 Sept 09

	16/09
	Site Allocations DPD
	16 Sept 09 – 18 Jan 11

	17/09
	Central Area Action Plan
	16 Sept 09 – 18 Jan 11

	18/09
	Supplementary Planning Documents
	16 Sept 09

	19/09
	Neighbourhood Area Plans
	16 Sept 09 - 10 Jan 10

	20/09
	Infrastructure Planning Commission
	18 Nov 09

	21/09
	The Community Infrastructure levy
	18 Nov 09

	22/09
	Reserved matters and planning conditions
	18 Nov 09

	23/10
	Planning Appeals 
	10 Jan 10

	24/10
	Brunel House use of appointment system
	10 Jan 10 - 23 Nov 10

	25/10
	Delegated decisions
	23-Mar-10

	26/10
	Development Management Policies
	22 Sept 10 

	27/10
	Localism Bill
	18 Nov 10
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